
  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
MANY thanks to those who supported our family 

bowling FUNraiser by purchasing tickets and 

participating in our event!  We were biting our 

fingernails for a while because of slow participant 

response but the event was very successful and 

enjoyable. 

 

Extra special thanks to those who generously 

donated the fabulous gift baskets and/or items:  

Barb Bloome, Marilyn Brozovic, Chad Byron & 

Maple Lane Golf Course, Deanna Cosens, Bill 

Davy, Marcia Gurche, Jeanine Dunaj, Vikki 

Goldstein, Michelle Urbanczyk, Sharon 

Witkowski, and the office of Drs. Field, Rosen 

and Al-Wahab.  

 

We are extremely grateful to those who made monetary donations! 
 

Proceeds from the family bowling event and monetary donations directly benefit 

our support group by covering the costs for printing and mailing the monthly 

newsletters, brochures, programs, and awareness cards, creating comfort bags for 

the newly diagnosed, putting on the biennial service of remembrance and providing 

speakers for meetings.  Funds also 

help subsidize the annual Girlsô 

Weekend and the December holiday 

lunch.  
 

 

  

 
              
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

November, 2016 

November Meeting Info:  

 

Understanding Lymphedema ï  

Justin Riutta, M.D.,  

Director, Beaumont Lymphedema Clinic 
 

Lymphedema is a disorder of the lymphatic system that 

many develop following cancer surgery.  It is important 

to know your risk and learn about preventative 

measures.  With proper education and care, 

lymphedema can be avoided and kept under control.  

Learn updates in prevention, detection, healing and 

exercise. 
 

Dr. Riutta practices general physical medicine and 

rehabilitation.  His subspecialty is management of 

cancer complications, including but not limited to 

musculoskeletal and neurological impairment, pain and 

lymphedema. 

 

 

Group Meet ing: 
 

Thursday, November 10 
4:00 pm – 5:30 pm 

Beaumont Royal Oak  
 

Speaker:  Justin Riutta, MD 
 

Topic:  Understanding Lymphedema 
 
 

Neuroscience Center, 
Conference room, 2nd floor  

 

The Neuroscience Center is located right 
next to the Cancer Center. You may park 
in either the Neuroscience Center parking 
lot or the Cancer Center parking lot. The 

buildings are not connected. 
 

 

Join us for dinner following  

the meeting at The Avenueï 
 located on Woodward just north of 13 Mile on 

the west side. The restaurant offers a nice 

menu with separate checks. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Faces behind the scenesé and special thanks toé 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November is the time of year we give thanks for 

all the things we are grateful for.   We are all 

thankful for our wonderful support group which 

continues to be successful because of passionate 

women and their families. 
 

 

Jeanine Dunaj is the face behind our beautifully designed 

monthly One to One Newsletter.  She graciously offered to help 

with the newsletter in November 2008 and she hasnõt stopped 
since then! We continuously receive compliments on our 
newsletter. We thank you from the bottom of our hearts, Jeanine! 

Patty Kurpinski  is our community resource person with 

access to a wealth of information.  She is familiar with all the 
gynecologists in the area and assists many ladies with information and 
resources.  She has contributed many articles for our newsletter and is 
our 'Go to' person in the group.  THANK YOU, PATTY! 

Our One to One support group has been extremely blessed with  

Renee Machiniak.  She is a Beaumont Oncology Chaplain who 

attends our support group meetings.   "Listening" was the subject of her 
Master's Degree and she always ends our meetings with wonderful prayers 
of wisdom after she has heard the conversations of our group meeting.   
THANK YOU, RENEE!  

 

But the most important success of the group is YOU.   
Thank YOU for your participation and the contributions that you bestow. 

 

And we cannot have a wonderful newsletter without a talented writer! 
 

 Marcia Gurche does a wonderful job of interviewing people and writing 

profiles.  She possesses excellent listening skills and is able to translate conversations  
into wonderful personal profiles for our newsletter.  She is always there to lend a 
hand when needed for our support group.   
 

Marcia also serves as facilitator and presenter for the Survivors Teaching Students 
program.  THANK YOU, MARCIA! 

 



              PRO FILE  IN  CO URAGE 
 

 

 
ven after two de-bulking surgeries and five and a 
half years of ongoing IV and oral chemotherapy 
treatments, Laurie Dopke still makes it a priority 

to promote ovarian cancer awareness. She volunteers 
as a presenter in the national Survivors Teaching 
Students® program and the Michigan Ovarian Cancer 
Alliance’s SPEAK program.  Both programs are 
designed to help future health care providers (STS) and 
the general public (SPEAK) put a face with the disease.  
Laurie’s story is a very poignant one. She recounts for 
the audience all that she has been through since her 
diagnosis and lets them know that the disease does not 
define her or stop her from living her life to the fullest.  
She never fails to make a strong impression on the 
audience members, who take away a great deal of 
powerful information from her personal account. 
 
Laurie and her husband, Mike, have been married for 26 years.  They met when both were in Detroit for a training 
program for Comerica Bank.  At the time Laurie was living in Kalamazoo and Mike was from Milwaukee, but they 
eventually both ended up in Detroit permanently, got married, and have remained here ever since.   Laurie was the 
daughter of a military man and so she moved around a lot as a child.  She lived in a number of states and even in 
Japan.  She has lived longer in her present home in Berkley than anywhere else.   
 
As the mother of five children, Laurie has had an understandably busy life. With her youngest child getting ready to 
graduate from high school this year, things are finally winding down.  Her two oldest sons live out of state so the 
family doesn’t get to see them as often as they would like.  Chris is an oil and gas engineer and lives in Missouri 
with his wife, Emily, and their four children: Bella, Joe, Collette and Marianna.  Josh, next in line, is an attorney 
and lives in Muncie, Indiana.  Joe is a student at Wayne State University and is studying music technology.  Laurie’s 
daughter, Becca, recently moved into an apartment near Oakland University where she is majoring in French with 
an endorsement in Secondary Education.   The youngest, Kate, who has been blessed with a beautiful voice and 
sings in an adult concert choir, is hoping to attend Western Michigan University where she will pursue music 
education.   
 
Laurie currently works part time in the business office for the child care department of Our Shepherd Lutheran 
Church in Birmingham.  Prior to her diagnosis she worked in the business office of the elementary school at Our 
Shepherd Lutheran, but this new venture is just perfect for her with her treatment regimen.  She still finds time to 
pursue her love of sewing.  She has sewn for years and when her children were small she used to make all of their 
clothes as well as some of her own.  She also enjoys quilting and has set a goal for herself to make a quilt for all of 
her family members.   

 
Laurie and Mike love to travel and routinely take country drives and spontaneous car 
trips. They enjoy touring anywhere and Laurie likes to visit her family on the west coast 
whenever she can. In fact, I caught up with Laurie when she was on her way to fly out 
to Montana to visit a college friend and then circle around to Seattle to spend some 
time with her brother, Eric, and his family before heading home.  Laurie and Mike are 
looking forward to a seven-day Southern Caribbean cruise which departs San Juan, 
Puerto Rico on the day after Thanksgiving. Since they have never yet taken a cruise 
they are anticipating this trip even more than usual.   
 
The road Laurie has traveled since her cancer diagnosis has been filled with many 

obstacles, including a BRCA positive identification which prompted her to pursue a prophylactic mastectomy. Even 
so, Laurie continues to live her life to the fullest with happiness and graciousness.  She is a wonderful role model to 
many.  Her positive attitude is infectious and her ability to educate is phenomenal!   

E 

by Marcia Gurche 



   Meeting dates 
 

ü November 10 
Guest Speaker:  
Justin Riutta, MD 
Topic:  
Understanding Lymphedema ï 
What You Need to Know 

ü December 17 
Annual Holiday Gathering 
(Takes the place of our regular 
monthly meeting.) 

ü January 12, 2017 
 

Support group meetings are held at the 
Beaumont, Royal Oak Neuroscience Center, 

4:00 p.m. ς 5:30 p.m.,  
in the 2nd floor conference room. 

 

Parking is available in the either the 
Neuroscience Center parking lot or in the 

Cancer Center parking lot.  
(The buildings are not connected.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Objectives of support group: 
 

Í Provide a forum for ovarian 
cancer patients to address 
concerns; 

 

Í Support each other through 
initial treatment phase, during 
potential recurrence, and with 
issues related to long term 
survival; 

 

Í Establish core group of patients 
willing to visit newly 
diagnosed patients; 

 

Í Increase awareness of ovarian 
cancer, including its symptoms 
and risk factors, in the hope of 
achieving earlier detection and 
treatment. 

 

 

 

 

 

Barb Solms  25 years! 

Charlotte Mathovic 11  

George Roed  11  

Stephanie Graef 11  

Janet Curle   9  

Susan Papin   6  

Carol Kausch   4  

Linda Fero   3  

Al Jean MacKenzie  2  

Madeline Watkins  1  

Julie Sokoll   1  

 

Note:  Be sure to visit the 

support page at mioca.org to 

learn of upcoming meetings 
and One to One events! Newsletter Editors: 

 

Marcia Gurche 
42508 JoEd 

Sterling Hgts., MI 48314 
586-323-0838 

mgurche@wowway.com 

Marilyn Brozovic 
4793 Alton 

Troy, MI 48085 
248-561-2027 

brozovicm87@gmail.com 

Jeanine Dunaj   
 Asst. Editor/Layout 

 
  

Newsletter information is 
presented in summary form, is 
general in nature and 
provided for informational 
purposes only. It is not 
intended in any way to be a 
substitute for professional 
medical advice, diagnosis or 
treatment. 

Gail Humphrey    Dec 3 

Patty Kurpinski    Dec 6 

Linda Fero    Dec 7 

Peggy Moroney    Dec 9 

Sharon Rocklin    Dec 11 

Mary Ann Hoover  Dec 15 

Gail DePodesta    Dec 17 

Marcia Nichol    Dec 20 

Sandy Barla    Dec 23 

Marcia Gurche    Dec 25 

Jill Burzych    Dec 31 

 
   It's not what they take 
away from you that counts, 
   It's what you do with what 
you have left. 
 ~Hubert Humphrey 
 

          Reminder:   Holiday Luncheon! 
                       Saturday, December 17, 2016 
                       11:30 am ɀ 2:30 pm 
                       Lunch served at 11:45 am 
                       Cost $10.00 per person 
 

Lukich Family Restaurant 
3900 Rochester Road, Troy 
(South of Wattles (17 Mile) on the east side of Rochester Road) 
There is a traffic light where you will turn into the parking lot 

 

CELEBRATE FRIENDSHIP and the winter holidays.   Our annual Holiday Luncheon is one of 
ÔÈÅ ÍÏÓÔ ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÅÖÅÎÔÓ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÇÒÏÕÐȭÓ ÙÅÁÒȢ  %ÖÅÎ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅÎȭÔ ÂÅÅÎ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÁÎÙ 
meetings all year, please consider attending the luncheon and meet some new friends.     
 

The highlight of our gathering is our heart to heart gift exchange.  Please bring a wrapped 
gift that may not necessarily be new, but has special significance to you.  (Enclose a note 
explaining why the gift has special meaning to you.)  It is always so interesting to see how 
certain gifts end up with just the right person each year. 
 

Please RSVP with the $10.00 by December 4th to:   
     Patty Kurpinski  (patkurp@yahoo.com) 
     17747 Invitational Drive 
     Macomb MI  48042 
      
The meal includes a selection from the banquet room menu.  A special vegan lunch will be 
available upon request.  Please request this when making your reservation. 

 

Happy 
Anniversary 

Remember, cancer is a word, 
not a sentence. 


